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Principal's Report 

 

I was privileged to join 25 students and five teachers from Armidale City Public School and 

students and staff from other Armidale public schools in the Autumn Festival parade on 

Saturday.  We were thrilled to march behind the Newling Public School drumline group – a 

massive task while carrying drums and keeping time over the length of the parade.  My thanks 

go to the students and staff for giving their time to participate.  It was also great to see so many 

other students participating in other floats and families cheering on those in the parade. 

 

Harmony Day 

Students and staff celebrated our wonderful multiculturalism at a belated Harmony Day 

assembly today.  We were treated to students welcoming us in their first languages, with others 

performing a range of cultural dances while wearing traditional costumes and a moving musical 

performance by our younger students.   

 



Easter hat parade 

Families are invited to attend our 2025 K-2 Easter hat parade from 10.30am on Friday, 11 April 

on the school oval if it is not raining.  To ensure the safety of students, parents and other visitors 

are not to approach students.  If it is raining, the Easter hat parade will be moved into the hall. 

The P&C Easter raffle will be drawn following the parade at approximately 10.50am.  We would 

like to thank our families for their generous donation of Easter treats.  These have made 15 

wonderful prizes for the raffle. 

There is still time to buy tickets.  

 

Stage 3 excursion 

The Expression of Interest notes for the Stage 3 excursion to Canberra MUST BE RETURNED by 

today, 9 April 2025.  We need to know numbers to determine the viability of going ahead with 

this excursion. 

 

U-turns and safe driving 

Families are reminded that making a U-turn in a bus bay or on any of the four streets 

surrounding the school at the beginning or end of day when buses and other vehicles are in the 

vicinity of the school is unsafe.  No-one wants to be responsible for injuring or killing a child 

who steps onto the road and may not be easily seen or causing several students to be hurt on a 

bus if it needs to brake or swerve to miss hitting a vehicle doing a U-turn.  Drivers are also 

reminded of the need to slow down at the start and end of the school day.  Please help us to 

keep all children safe. 

The following information has been taken from https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-

transport/roads-safety-and-rules/stopping-giving-way-turning/u-turns-three-point-turns 

You must not make a U-turn: 

• at intersections without traffic lights where there’s a ‘No U-turn’ sign 

• at intersections with traffic lights, unless there’s a ‘U-turn permitted’ sign 

• across a single unbroken dividing line or double unbroken dividing line 

• across double dividing lines with an unbroken line closer to you 

• on motorways and freeways. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/stopping-giving-way-turning/u-turns-three-point-turns
https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/stopping-giving-way-turning/u-turns-three-point-turns
https://www.nsw.gov.au/node/7575#white-dividing-lines


When making a U-turn, you must: 

• have a clear view of approaching traffic 

• start your U-turn from the marked lane nearest to the centre of the road 

• start your U-turn to the left of the centre of the road if there are no lane markings 

• make the turn without obstructing traffic 

• give way to vehicles and pedestrians 

• indicate before you start to turn. 

After you turn, check your mirrors and blind spots again, indicate, and only pull out when it ’s 

clear and safe. 

 

Dates to remember 

Easter Hat parade and last day of term is Friday, 11 April.   

Town Anzac Day march will be held on 25 April, which is in the holidays.  We will meet at the 

East Mall around 10.20am to march to Central Park. 

Staff return to school for Term 2 on Monday and Tuesday, 28-29 April.  Students return to school 

on Wednesday, 30 April.  

Election cake stall and barbecue on Saturday, 3 May.   

 

Take care and enjoy the school vacation period, 

Deborah Nay 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

School Calendar 

Calendar 

 

Term 1 2025 

 

10-11 Apr                PSSA State Swimming  

10 Apr                      ACOS Massed Choir Rehearsal 

11 Apr                      K-2 Easter Hat Parade 

11 Apr                      Sydney Academy of Chess online final 

11 Apr                      Debate Club 

11 Apr                      Last Day of Term 1 

 

Term 2 2025 

28-29 Apr               Staff Development Days 

30 Apr                     First Day of Term 2 for Students 

2 May                      Book Fair Starts 

 

 



Notes and Money Due 

Activity and Cost             

Stage 3 Expression of interest for Canberra Camp- $50 cash Due Today 

Year 4 Expression of interest, Coffs Harbour Camp- $50 Cash 

 

Please ensure you check your parent portal regularly for all upcoming activities and payments 

that are due.  

 

1 - From 2 May 

Arts and Culture News 

Congratulations to our students who competed in the Northern NSW da Vinci Decathlon held at 

TAS last week. They competed in 10 different disciplines with some outstanding results. 

Year 5 placed first in Code Breaking, Creative Producers, Engineering and Legacy with third place 

in English and Ideation. They were second place overall.  

The Year 6 team placed first in Cartography, Creative Producers, Code Breaking, Ideation, Legacy 

and Science. This saw them announced as winners who will now travel to the State final in 

Sydney.  

Our wonderful students excelling with honour! 



 

 

 



 

P&C News 

Election Day - Saturday, 3rd May 2025. We are holding a BBQ and Cake Stall at ACPS for the 

Federal Election. If you are able to help out with the BBQ or providing home cooked 

cakes/slices/biscuits for the Cake Stall that would be amazing.  

 

Fete Committee - our first meeting will be at 6.30pm, Thursday, 15th May in the School Library. 

If you would love to join this amazing committee then come along to the meeting for a fun way 

to help our school. 

 

If you have any questions, please let Narelle know on 0412 882 159 or email watnef@gmail.com 

General Information 

Farewell Mrs Jones 

Last week we farewelled one of our wonderful staff members Mrs Felicity Jones. Mrs Jones has 

been a teacher a with the Department of Education for over 23 years and was presented with 

her service medal during her farewell morning tea. We wish her well on her next chapter. 

mailto:watnef@gmail.com


 

 

 



 

Mrs Ridley's Word of the Week 

Word-Euphoria (yoo-faw-ree-uh) 

Definition- A state of intense happiness and well-being, often associated with a high level of 

mental and emotional positivity. 

Origin- From the Greek "euphoros" (bearing well, healthy). 

 

Mindfulness activity 

Listening to Music Mindfully 

• Listen to a song together and focus entirely on the music. Discuss how the song makes 

you feel or simply enjoy the moment without distractions. 



Community Notice Board  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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